
The following projects are receiving funding support through the redesigned Manitoba Climate Change Action Fund:

· $300,000 over three years to the Manitoba Eco-Network to host the Climate Change Connection, an established climate information and action hub for Manitoba.  This program co‑ordinates the development of provincewide public awareness about climate change and its effects, and encourages action by citizens.  (www.climatechangeconnection.org/)  

· $300,000 over three years to Resource Conservation Manitoba (RCM) for an Urban Transportation Initiative.  This support will allow RCM to build on previous successes in community-based transportation programs such as the Commuter Challenge and the Active and Safe Routes to School programs. (www.resourceconservation.mb.ca/) 

· $225,000 over three years to Manitoba Aboriginal and Northern Affairs (ANA) for the Northern Health Food Initiative.  ANA will develop a broad range of food self-sufficiency projects in remote communities and decrease reliance on freight shipments of food.  

· $100,000 over two years for the Manitoba Organics Transition Program to provide a financial incentive for Manitoba farmers considering converting their cropland and pasture to certified organic status.

· $25,000 to support local food programs.

· $15,000 to the University of Winnipeg to study the feasibility of establishing a dedicated sustainable transportation hub to provide public transit users, cyclists and pedestrians a central point of contact and information, waiting areas, secure bicycle storage, lockers, repair facilities and other amenities.  The active transportation hub is envisioned as a centre for public transportation access on campus connecting to transit with real-time transit information and ancillary information.
· $24,500 for Fort Whyte Alive’s Building a Carbon Lite Community.  Funding will be used to help create a carbon light community program and upgrade the centre’s climate change exhibits.  Both projects will educate visitors on the calculation and accumulation of greenhouse gases and their effect on the climate.

· $4,000 to the Manitoba Forestry Association for Envirothon, which provides educational opportunities to high-school students from across Manitoba through an annual environmental competition focusing on a different environmental issue and theme each year. 

· $5,000 to Manitoba Ozone Protection Industry Association to co-ordinate a two-day climate change conference, the 2008 Manitoba Climate Change Conference and Earth Forum, which will include a free public media forum on Earth Day 2008.  This event will educate and build awareness of climate change issues among roughly 200 expected participants who will work towards building on next steps for action within the province.
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